Commissioner Meeting September 10, 2018

Chairman Ben Fox called the regular meeting of the Greenwood County Commissioners to order at 9:00 a.m. Other members present were Paul Hodge, Chuck Spradlin, Kathy Robison County Clerk, and County Counselor Paul Dean.

No Commission Meeting Minutes.

Road and Bridge Supervisor Darrel Chrisman reported they had an axle break on the truck they put a new motor in; and they have a pump going out of a truck; they are going to patch Reece Road; and look at chip/sealing it next year; the weather has delayed the project on the bridge upgrade on 380th Rd, northwest of Madison; reported they had a few minor washouts; Commissioner Hodge asked about the bridge located on L Road between 185 and 200th streets that has partially collapsed. Chrisman said he is planning to call McPherson Concrete to get a bid on a box bridge instead of using two tinhorns like they usually do. Commissioner Spradlin offered to help with other possible vendor quotes.

Commissioners viewed the weekly Treasurer's Report.

Commissioner Hodge made a motion to approve payroll in the amount of \$92,593.35.Commissioner Spradlin seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Commissioner Spradlin made a motion to approve payables in the amount of \$111,512.85.Commissioner Hodge seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Commissioner Fox donated a refurbished laptop to the newly created public information officer position. It was given to Emergency Manager Levi Vinson, and Commissioner Fox relayed to him that the battery was replaced with an extended life unit.

Emergency Management Director Levi Vinson told commissioners that the Emergency Operations Plan has been approved by Kansas Division of Emergency Management (KDEM), which would allow Commissioner Fox to sign the promulgation. Commissioner Spradlin made a motion to approve the promulgation of the Emergency Operations Plan. Commissioner Hodge seconded the motion. The motion carried.

Commissioner Fox made a motion for a 10 minute executive session for employee performance with Health Department Administrator Vicki Ross and County Counselor Paul Dean.Commissioner Spradlin seconded the motion. The motion carried. An additional 5 minutes was added to the executive session.

No decision was made.

Scott Day, of Health Insurance Solutions, LLC, attended the meeting to present quotes outside of the county's current state-contracted health insurance plan. Various Department Heads attended the meeting with questions. The employees asked for time to review the information and talk to their employees. No decisions were made. The Department Heads will have another meeting with the commissioners to discuss the plan that was presented after the next commission meeting next week, September 17th.

Commissioner Fox made a motion for a 10 minute executive session to review employee applications with Health Department Administrator Vicki Ross and County Counselor Paul Dean.Commissioner Spradlin seconded the motion. The motion carried. An additional 5 minutes was added to the executive session.

After returning from executive session, Commissioner Fox made a motion to approve an employee verification for Monica Harrison as an Administrative Assistant at \$10.75 per hour. She started part-time 8-28-18, but will be full-time 9-14-18. Harrison will have a performance review after 90 days. Commissioner Hodge seconded the motion. Commissioner Spradlin was opposed.

At 11:20 a.m. Commissioner Spradlin made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Fox seconded the motion. The motion carried.

The commissioners left to go to a road viewing at Q50 between Roads 30th & 40th (Stephens).

Calendar:

Sept. 17th - Next Commission Meeting – 9:00 a.m.

Sept. 27th - GW Co. Hospital Board Mtg @ 5:30 p.m.-GW Co Hospital Conference Rm

Ben Fox, Chairman!

Paul Hodge Vice Chairman

Chuck Spradlin, Member

ATTECT.

Kathy Robison, County Clerk